
 

 

 
 
                                             SHADOW HILLS MENS CLUB 
 
                                             MINUTES OF February 17, 2016 
 
                                         GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 
 
President Dennis Hooper called the meeting to order at 8am. Board members in attendance 
were Tony Napolitano, Past President; David Lee,Treasurer; Bruce Patterson, Secretary; Bruce 
Marley, Tournament Committee Chairman; Percy Serrano, Handicap Committee Chairman; 
Garr Smith, ITT Committee Chairman; 
 
Absent were: 
Joe Zelazny, Membership Committee Chairman; Bill Pritchard, Vice President; Jim Townsend, 
Rules Committee Chairman; Bob Zlotnik, Member-at-Large 
 
Guests present: 
Tony Chavez, General Manager, Golf Operations 
 
Presidents Report: 
Dennis called the meeting to order at 8am. He then thanked the volunteers at the checkin table. 
The minutes from previous meeting were then approved. Dennis then introduced Bill Smith who 
discussed the upcoming Awards party. It is to be held on March 24th at 5pm in the Montecito 
Clubhouse. He said that you need to bring own alcoholic beverages and that you must RSVP to 
him as reservations are necessary. 
 
 
Tony Chavez’s Report: 
 
Tony discussed the conditions of both courses. He indicated that the rough on the south course 
did not need to be treated this year as in the past due to the frost we had. He said the he would 
have Leonard the golf course superintendent attend the March meeting to discuss the plans for 
the upcoming year. Tony also indicated that there was a reduction in play for the month of 
January due to the weather. He also spoke of a program now available through the pro shop for 
buying clubs. He said that it would be 10% above cost and that double points would be awarded 
 
 
Treasurers Report: 
David Lee reported that the budget is trending similar to last year and the the club in in a strong 
position. 
 
Secretary’s Report: 
Bruce introduced the 3 members who are running for the board for the next 2 years. They are 
Billy Budd, Jerry Irwin, and Bruce Marley. They in turn spoke about themselves to the 
membership. The vote will be at the March meeting. 
 
Tournament Committee Report: 
Bruce introduced John Long who spoke of League Play. The CanAm tournament was discussed 
and he acknowledged the captains for each team. There will be new captains for next year. The 



 

 

upcoming club championship was discussed. It will be held March 17,18 and you must prepay 
for both days. Signups are in the pro shop. Bruce also encouraged on-line signups to ease the 
congestion in the pro shop on Thursday’s. 
 
ITT Committee Report: 
Garr indicated the the photo gallery will be up and running and that pictures from the CanAm 
tournament will be posted there. 
 
Handicap Committee Report: 
 
Percy discussed the new rule for posting when playing alone. There is no posting of those 
rounds. He also discussed the ability to link GHIN with other handicap organizations. 
 
New Business: 
 
Pete Anderson asked for support of a fireman named Sarah Thomas. She is battling cancer and 
needs some financial help. 
 
 
Dennis Hooper closed the meeting at 9am. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Bruce Patterson 
Secretary  
 
                                                


